
 

Weekly Update  

30th June 2021 
 

Staffing for 2021 – 2022 

This week, we will be holding interviews to fill some positions for the next school year. Once 

this process has been completed, parents and guardians will be informed of class teachers for 

the next school year. 

Outdoor Learning Project – Update on Fundraising  

I am delighted to announce the building work for the Outdoor Learning Project will commence 

on Monday, 5 July. Our fundraising appeal has reached €14,398.00. We are so grateful to 

everyone who has contributed to our appeal and look forward to having this phase of the 

Outdoor Learning Project completed for the next school year. 

This Week in RETNS 

What a great week it has been. On Monday, 6th 

class had their Graduation and we were delighted 

to welcome our parents and guardians to the 

ceremony.  

 

Yesterday was Dennis Day. It was fantastic to see 

our entire school dressed as Dennis, each with their 

bundle of keys. We had a wonderful assembly with 

lots of tributes from the children followed by ice 

cream for all. 

 

 

RETNS Chronicles Issue 2 

Well done to 4th class who have published the second issue of RETNS Chronicles. It includes 

an interview with Dennis and can be found at https://retns.ie/blog/retns-chronicles/ 

Plans for September 

The children return to school on Wednesday,  1 September. It is likely that our procedures will 

have only small tweaks but I will be in contact with you about this nearer the time. 

 

 

https://retns.ie/blog/retns-chronicles/


Leinster Rugby - Rugby Opportunities 

Below are the contact details of some rugby clubs.  Every club welcomes male & female 

players of all ages & abilities. 

De La Salle Palmerstown FC 

Stephen King 

mychair@dlspfc.ie 

https://www.dlspfc.ie 

  

Blackrock College RFC 

Mike Conn 

mikeconn03@gmail.com 

https://www.blackrockcollegerfc.ie 

  

Seapoint RC 

Barry Chadwick 

barrychad@yahoo.com 

https://www.seapointrugby.com 

  

Old Wesley RFC 

Andrew Bowers 

mini.youth@oldwesley.ie 

https://www.oldwesley.ie 

  

Stillorgan Rathfarnham RFC 

Daniel Shanahan 

srrfcminis@gmail.com 

http://stillorganrathfarnhamrfc.ie/contentPage/328091/j_o_i_n_s_r_r_f_c 

  

St Brigid's RFC 

Gareth Morgan 

gareth.morgan@bt.com 

http://www.stbrigidsrfc.ie 
  

  
We have reached the final day of this school year. The Board of Management and school staff 

of Rathfarnham ETNS thank you for your support, commitment, and dedication over what has 

been a challenging period in all our lives. We wish you a summer of fun for you and your 

children. 

 

As a school community, we will continue to work together for the best possible outcomes for 

our children. We look forward to welcoming you once again on Wednesday, 1 September. 

 

  

 

Le dea-ghuí 

 

Maeve 
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